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BOARD MEETING, November 8, 1983

The meeting was held at LuLu's Restaurant because of the large
turnout. All potential candidates for six board positions turned out
so that the encumbent board members could acquaint them with what
is expected during their tenure. Attendees were Phil Mosko, Mel Gifis,
Ken Turner, Marty Mallow, Phyllis and Marv Zauss, Pete and Betty
Olsen, Cindy Rice, Bob Neithart, Dick and Lois Hager, Joe Brassner,
Ken Tyler, Bob Adlen, Vic Martin, Chuck Siegle, Bob Scheuerman and
Dennis Hargrove.

On Sunday, November 6, we had our first annual Valley Flyers Picnic.
Ribs and dogs were on the menu with plenty of backup sodas. Marv and
Phyllis Zauss did an outstanding job of ensuring this success by working
all day the previous Saturday preparing this event. Cooks were plentiful
with our President Phil Mosko, Pete Hamlett and Bob Eyeman sharing
the honors with Vic Martin and others too numerous to mention.
Comments were, we've got to do it again, and we shall hopefully make
it a yearly event.

Also on Nov. é6th in the early morning, Channel 7 paid us a visit to
televise an upcoming program featuring RC Flying. It was foggy, but
Tim Tourtacott took off and flew around in the fog. He got his ship
down in one piece proving how "easy" it was. Phil Mosko hosted the event
and we can see this televised on November [9th.

Marv Zauss, Vic Martin and Walt Clark have asked to be dropped from
the nominees. A discussion took place concerning the description of the
new board positions which are Event Director, Public Relations and
Field Manager.

A question was asked concerning firm rules as to club behavior. The
answer was that we do have bylaws, but we may revise them. Cindy
Rice has indicated that the monthly publication has become a problem
to her, and other arrangements have to be made.

Further discussions concerned what should be in the newsletter, per-
sonality profiles was part of that discussion. New members are introduced
this way.

Ken Turner made a motion that new potential board members have
the opportunity to present themselves to the membership at the next
regular meeting.

Pattern Contest is Nov. 19th and 20th. The CD is Pete Calas.

Marv Zauss asked that all attend Portapotty Pilots at Lake Casitas,
Nov. 11th, 12th and 13th.

Marty Mallow made and had passed a motion that the club picnic
become an annual affair.

Treasurer's report followed. Vic Martin gave a short report on our
upcoming Xmas Party.

Meeting was closed at 9:00 p.m.

Marty Mallow, Sec.




SAN FERNANDO VALLEY RADIO CONTROL FLYERS

HOME FIELD
SEPULVEDA BASIN MODEL AIRPORT

INCOME EXPENSE
SCALE FUN FLY ENTRIES 80.0C STEVE HALL XMAS MUSIC 150 .60
NEW MEMBER I2 .50 MEL GIFIS TROPHIES 15.96
RETURN DEPOSIT XMAS MUSIC 50.00 SMITH BROS RAFFLE PRIZES 170.00
SNACK BAR - FUN FLY 287.96 SNACK BAR FUN FLY 159,63
ADD'L FUN KLY ENTRIES 4o .00 SAVE SEPULVEDA BASIN 1€0.00
NEW MEMBERS 67.50 VIC MARTIN STAMPS PAPER
91 ENTRIES SWAP MEET 91.00 FOR EXMAS PARTY 31.25
15 TABLE RENTS SWAP MEET 105.00 CINDY RICE POSTAGE, PICT-
SALE T-SHIRTS PATCHES ETC 98.80 URES NEWSLETTER 43.85
SNACK BAR INC. SWAP MEET 4c.95 BOB PALMER NOV RAFFLE PRIZES125.0CC
TOTAL 873.71% SNACK BAR EXP SWAP MEET - 15680
TOTAL 811.69
BALANCE ON HAND SEPT 3C 3405.47
INCOME FOR OCT 1983 873. 21
TOTAL 4279.18
EXPENSES FOR OCT 1983 311.69
BALANCE ON HAND OCT 31  3467.49
BALANCE IN VALLEY FLYERS
FOUNDATION 751C.79

TOTA

TREASURER.S REPORT
OCTOBER 1983

L FUNDS AVAILABLE $1C978.28

NOW IS THE TIME TO SOLICIT YOUR FRIENDS FOR A DONATION TO
THE VALLEY FLYERS FOUNDATION AND TO THINK ABOUT "THE

TAX BENEFITS FOR YOURSELF.

ASKING.

DEDUCTED IN MARCH OR APRIL.

Send your check to

Ken Turner 3t 24054 Eilad
wooé land HRLLs, CRH 913L7,

WE HAVE HAD SOME SUCCESS BY JUST
IF THE DONATION IS NOT MADE THIS YEAR IT CAN'T BE

i

KEN TYLER
TREASURER

Payable 4ot VALEY FLyses FOuNDARTION |




MINUTES OF SWAP MEET MEETING, OCT. 25, 1983

To begin with, it was a success. People were coming through the
doors an hour earlier than anticipated. Although all the tables did
not rent out, by all indications, next year we may not have enough
tables. The major advantage of this kind of an event over the auctions
was that people had time to circulate and shop. No quick on the spot
decisions had to be made such as at auctions. Good bargains were
everywhere and by evenings end, very few items remained, and much
of that could be classified as "odds and ends."

So far as your club is concerned, it was a financial success and
far exceeded the income of the 1982 auction.

Our next event which should be fun for all is our picnic at the
flying site on Nov. 6. On Nov. 22, we will vote for new board mem-
bers, and in Dec. will be our Xmas party. So order your tickets ASAP.
Remember, every time you spend a dollar, it helps your club improve
our flying site.

Marty Mallow, Sec.

SNACK BAR REPORT

Thanks again to everyone who participated and helped in our
October 2 event. After expenses, we netted $128.33; that is with
giving the flyers all lunch, also. All in all, it was a great day and
we are looking forward to the November 19th, and 20th Pattern
Contest. It would be very helpful if people coming to the field to
watch or participate or work, could please bring some ice to help
us get through both these days. It really isn't too much of a job, if
everyone can pitch in. We really save a lot of money by not having
to buy the ice. Also, any of the ladies who can manage to donate
some baked goodies, it would be most appreciated. We have been able
to contribute quite a bit of revenue to the club for our field, within
the past two years, and hope we can continue to do so. Anyone who
would like to work in the snack bar on Sunday, or Saturday, please
give us a call as we are going to be shorthanded and this would be
a good time for anyone interested in learning, to get their feet wet,
so to speak. Thanks again for your support!

Marv and Phyllis Zauss




ENTERTAINMENT AND EVENTS

This coming meeting on November 22, is a must for all
members to attend as it is our annual election of officers.
This election is special in that we will be adding an addi-
tional three board positions bring the total to nine.

Our December meeting will be the Christmas dinner here at the
Valley Hilton on December 15th. this year. We will have a
live band for your listening and dancing pleasure. Call Pete
Chagares for your tikets, tele. number  362-3231. It will be
a ‘fun time for aill.

For those of you that missed the Bar-B-Que on November 6th.,
let me tell you, it was a real good feeling to have a get
together with club members and their families, just to have

a good time and relax. Everyone should be happy to know that
it has been made an annual affair by the board.

The last scheduled event of the year at the Basin is on Dec.
i ol Lts the™CIant "Scale Squadron:Toys ‘ForsTots . Although
the Valley Flyers doesn't put on this event, we do receive
the revenue from the snack bar. So come down and remember
admission is one new toy.

Mel Gifis

The v,hristmas Dinner will again be held at The Valley Hilton on
Thursday, December 15th. Last year the food and service was very
good and we have every reason to expect that it will be good again
this year. '

Cocktails are from 6 - 7 p.m. (No Host Bar) and Dinner starts at 7 p.m.
Introductions and Awards start at 8:00 p.m. and Dancing after that.
We will have a live 3 piece band.

There will be door prizes at the end and there are many good items.
We have a special ladies door prize worth about $100.00. Everyone
at the dinner will get something. There will be no multiple winners.

Get your tickets at your local hobby shop or call Pete Chagares
362-3231.

Hope to see you there.
Vick Martin




IN WEST VAN NUYS

RADIO CONTROL SPECIALISTS
NES-BOATS-TRAINS %
5015‘& N GAUGE « PLASTICS Lo

AIRPLANES - BOATS - RAILRCADS - RACH CARS
RADIO CONTROLLED MODEL SERVICE

EVETT'S MODEL SHOP

CALL 1636 OCEAN PARK BLVD.
I "786-0701 l marTaNe
HOBBY HOUSE ;
7546 BALBOA BLVD. « VAN NUYS - :
CUS]OUTH OF SaIcOY) CoLBY W. EVETT W8 1JX

Smith Bwtﬂzu’ a'fotgy Centers Dave’s HARVEY KAPLAN
' ‘ Custom
CHUCK SMITH

SPECIALISTS IN RADIO CONTROLLED i Modz.[s
PLANES » BOATS » CARS o MELICOPTERS

ROCKETAY » TRAINS s PLASTICS ¢ SCIENCE 7
RADIO CONTROL FLYING LESSONS R. C. Specialists HOURS
NORTHRIDGE YAN NUYS LANCASTER 1844 W. Glenoaks Bivd. ©  Mon.-Fri. 10-7
8941 RESEDA BLVD. 16217 VICTORY BLVD. 1223 W. AVENUE | Glendale, CA 91201 Sat. 10-5
No! CA 91324 VAN Ni CA LANCASTE 4
“121%) 8858636 213) ?&m (805) u:.lg (213)7240-5810 Sun. 12-5
THE VALLEY FLYER
CINDY RICE
18933 KITTRIDGE UNIT 67
RESEDA, CA » .
EOCKEIS T‘R-ALNS pLAS"’lCS FREE W'UTCD'NT‘ROE* Manane s
22718 Ventura Bivd.
Reprint permission given provided ‘ e ::::‘“m,,,
credit given author and Valley Flyers CHUGR SIERLE j i
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